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January 4, 1993. The Culbertson Town Council met in regular session with the 
following present: Dave Plummer, Greg Staudinger, Gordon Miller, James Baldwin, 
Doug Finnicum, Lynn Labatte, Greg Hennessy and Raedelle Aspenlieder. Absent: Gene 
Dillman. The December 7, 1992 minutes were read and approved. 

Curfew. Deputy Duane Rasmussen and Dave & Tara Nickoloff were present to discuss 
the curfew ordinance. Roosevelt County does not have a curfew ordinance. Butch 
Olson, Youth Court for Roosevelt County asked Duane to get input from the council 
for a county wide curfew. Council told Duane that they would like to meet with 
Butch Olson to discuss this. Some ideas were that the age should be "under 16", 
the times 10:00 p.m. on school nights, 12:00 p.m. on non-school nights and 1/2 
hour after a school function. Dave and Tara were seeking advice in handling a 
document requesting a 17 year old youth be put on 6 months probation because of a 
curfew violation. They were advised not to sign the document because the town code 
curfew does not pertain to the 17 year old. 

Truck Parking. Council discussed truck parking with Bruce Waldhausen and Duane 
Rasmussen. Jim called the Glendive office of the highway department for permission 
to erect "No Truck Parking" signs along the highway. The highway department will 
be sending the town a letter authorizing the erecting of the signs. Attorney 
Hennessy said that since we have no zoning in the town limits, that all the town 
could be considered residential, and the town code covers this as far as truck parking 
is concerned. Bruce said GVW could issue certain tickets for truck parking. 

Council discussed the dogs at large problem. 

Jim talked to Jim Rowe about parking the MDU pick-up in the alley and he said that 
won't be a problem soon as he'll be located at the KN Energy Office. 

Jim had talked to Lavern Schledewitz about getting gravel for the road to the landfill. 
Lavern assured Him that all promises from the county will be fulfilled. 

Council set the deposit for the Culbertson Athletic Center at $100.00 and this is 
refundable in 2 years with the account being in good standing. The garbage rate 
for the Culbertson Athletic Center and Corner Court Cafe will be $23.50 /month. 

Council received a copy of an "Application for Issuance of One Original (New) Montana 
Retail On-Premise Consumption Beer/Wine License for the Corner Court Cafe" from the 
State Dept. of Revenue. The council had no objections. 

The copy plat of the 1992 sub-division, Nancy Hjelm addition east of The Coach 
was reveiwed. Attorney Hennessy will contact Webster Foster & Weston about the 
original plat the street dedication. 

Landfill. Lynn discussed recent crawler repairs with the council. Landfill hours 
at this time are Monday and Saturday from 1:00 - 3:00 p.m. Monitoring wells #1, 2 & 
3 are all dry. Lynn said it is getting to the point where they'll be needing 






















































































































